Hiawatha Public Library

Board Meeting

Glenn Schminke Community Room

January 11, 2011

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 pm.  

A.  CALL TO ORDER – ROLL CALL

Present: Travis Christopher, Janet Libe, Bonnie Galbraith, Brenda Powers and Jeaneal Weeks.  Jan Baumann was absent.

B. AGENDA

C. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING:   

Brenda Powers made a motion to accept the minutes with one change to the wording under “Review of Library Site Selection”.   Bonnie Galbraith seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

D. OLD BUSINESS

Site selection update – Dick Ransom will look over the top three sites and work up some preliminary cost estimates to prepare the sites.

Mr. Igram has not contacted the mayor regarding the cost of land for his site.  His site was our number one choice.

E. NEW BUSINESS

Discussion about contract negotiations with City of Robins for library services –We will extend our contract with Robins for one year.  In the past it was a three year contract.  The contract will be based on new population records and $18.90 per capita. Motion made by Brenda Powers and seconded by Travis Christopher. Motion carried.

F. LIBRARIAN’S REPORT

1. Monthly report – Circulation was down some in December but this is attributed mainly to the fact that the library was closed three days over the holidays.

Brainfuse had no users in December.  This could be attributed to the web site link.  The link was repaired and Jeaneal will see how much use it gets in the next six months.  A decision will be made then whether to keep the program or not.

2. Bills – A new desk was purchased for use with the RFID.  The library had a metal desk, but it could not be used with that equipment.  Travis Christopher made a motion to pay the bills.  Bonnie Galbraith seconded.  Motion carried.

3. Anticipated expenditures – Repair window broken over the holidays.  Also, a small furnace problem but that should not be a big expense.

4. Library news – Travis reported on his library budget presentation to the City Council.  According to Travis the presentation was well accepted.  

Travis is working on ways the current library can use their space more efficiently allowing staff some private areas to work.  He may have access to some “cubes” to use as work stations.  We discussed possible locations for these work stations.  We realize that it may be four to five years before a new library is built and the space is needed in the interim.

Jeaneal says the library is working on Linn Area Reads and also Visiting Author Series.  AARP will be using the small meeting room for helping people with taxes during February and March.

PRESIDENTS REPORT

There was no Presidents report

DIRECTOR EVALUATION

Travis Christopher made a motion at 7:27 pm to go into closed session to discuss the Director’s evaluation.  Brenda Powers seconded.  Motion carried.  

ADJOURNMENT

Meeting adjourned at 7:40 pm

